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f rom re v.  dr.  de  beer
There is certainly a lot 

to say about summer 
in the lowcountry – 
sunny days, a high 
relative humidity, 
vacationers 
clogging 
our streets... 

something more 
relaxed in the air.

Mount Pleasant 
Presbyterian is continuing to gather twice on 
Sundays for worship. And then there are all the 
other activities...Vacation Bible School, different 
committee meetings, telephone calls to all our 
members...

Speaking of phone calls, if you haven’t received 
a call from “someone” in the congregation, 
you can expect to receive one soon from one 
of our dedicated callers. Yes, we agreed to call 
every one of the 3740 names of people whose 
names are in our database. If you want to 
take part in calling people (even if it is only to 
call 10 people), please talk to myself or John 
Nuernberger.

The breakdown of names in the database looks 
like this:

Total People 		         3738
People Without Logins	        2804 	 75%
People Who’ve Logged In	       934	 25%

Total Families 		        1814
Primaries			          2140	 57.2%
Children			          1599	 42.8%
Others			          1	      	 0%

Age Ranges
6 and under			          312	 8.3%
7-18				           665	 17.8%
19-25				           207	 5.5%
26-45				           565	 15.1%
46-65				           608	 16.3%
66+				           461	 12.3%
Age unknown		         922	 24.7%

Think what these numbers tell us about 
ministry and future planning for staff to lead 
MPPC. We continue with visioning (look for 
the call in the eNews and further in the Pelican 
to be part of this exciting venture), leadership 
training for a time like this, rethinking and 
improving our worship services (if it is possible 
at all!), and reaching out to all our members. 
Come, and be part of God’s movement in and 
through Mount Pleasant Presbyterian Church!

Life goes on at MPPC, even during summer. 
Enjoy these glorious months. Safe travels 
wherever your summer journeys may lead. And 
if you’re home on a Sunday, we will be open. 
You will be welcomed by people worship Triune 
God!

Blessings,

w

Rev. Dr. Danie de Beer
Interim Pastor & Head of Staff 

EnVISIONing Summer
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c onnec ted  through  worsh ip

Rolling onto Session, a hornets nest; 
blissfully ignorant of the growing tempest. 
 
Crumbling foundation. Relationships 
fraying. Hold on tight and never cease the 
praying. Christians too sometimes lose their 
way. Like it or not, we’re human with flaws 
on full display.  
 
No amount of life prepared us for this wild 
ride. But the Lord himself never left our side.
 
Prayers flowing, persevere we must. Angels 
and amigos were sent to rebuild the trust. 
 
TRUST. RESPECT. FAITH. 
 
We owe ‘em to those that have come 
before. We owe ‘em to those just walking
through the doors. 
 
Led by a stoic who took on so much. Led by 
a Clerk whose devotion angst cannot
crush. Led by a saint with infinite 
compassion. And led by a listener who 
happens to be South African. 
 
Slowly but surely the tide has turned. But 
not before many left seeking more in
return. With losses pared and only one way 
to go, we followed Jesus and invested in 
MPPC, our home.  
 
We set an example that others could follow.  
Positivity, care, and love; no
more trouble. Though the journey’s not 
complete, much leg work has been 
done. Many areas of darkness are now 
illuminated by the sun. 
 
The pews are filling and our youth sing 
and play. Worship is moving, the music, a 
sunshine’s ray. 
 
God has a plan, if only we take heed. Try our 
best, live by Faith, then, no longer in need. 
 
The next chapter of our church now needs 
to be written. Be open. Honest. Speak. But, 
please do listen. 
 
I’m thankful to serve and I hope I did it 
justice. We started as a bunch of MEs, but 
quickly grew into USes. This church is a 
blessing and you all are too. Lord, open our 
hands, hearts, and minds; you are the glue. 

MPPC, our home.  5/23/23
A reflection by outgoing session member, 
Mack Cross Ruling Elder Class of 2023.



vo
lu

nt
ee

r 
w

it
h 

m
pp

c

3

c onnec ted  through  educa tion
Volunteer. Disciple. Good words that seem to have 
similar meanings in the Church. Both volunteers 
and disciples are critical to programming. They are 
the hands and feet of Christ and often are on the 
front lines of ministry. We volunteer to teach Sunday 
School, serve as a youth advisor, and help at Vacation 
Bible School. But when we’re tired, if we see ourselves 
as a volunteer, we can walk away. If we don’t agree 
with someone or something, we can walk away. We 
can stop volunteering until we decide to re-visit the 
opportunities. As a disciple of Jesus Christ, however, 
to walk away is to abandon Jesus and the mission to 
which we are called. When Jesus called his disciples, 
he said, “Come, follow me and I will make you fish for 
people.” He didn’t promise everything would be easy, 
but to follow Christ is the adventure of a lifetime that 
transforms one’s life to something amazing. 

While summer is a time for vacations and relaxing 
with family and friends, the choices we commit 
to in the church will shape the fall program and 
beyond. We are at junctions in our ministry because 
they are disciple led rather than staff led. Let me 
briefly outline the educational opportunities that 
need disciples for the fall. Beside each opportunity 
is the time commitment and a short description. 
Curriculum and supplies are provided. I believe our 
greatest, most impactful ministry with children and 
youth (see page 5) is done in teams where leaders 
develop a relationship with those he or she serves 
over the course of regular leadership and presence. 
Is that possible in today’s culture? That is something 
you will help us decide together.

As you read through the opportunities, prayerfully 
consider how God might be calling you to serve in 
ministry. We are all part of the Body of Christ, each 
part needed to fulfill the ministry to which MPPC 
is called. After you look through the needs and 
opportunities, I invite you to visit signupgenius.
com/go/805084CA8AF2AA3FE3-fall and place your 
name within a group opportunity. Someone will 
follow-up with you in the coming weeks and see 
how you might be part of the disciple-led ministry 
MPPC hungers for. Whether you are single, married, 
old or young, you are needed. God is calling you. 
You have gifts. You are creative, smart, kind, loving, 
knowledgeable, spirit-fed and spirit-led. God will give 
you everything you need in the ministry to which 
God calls MPPC.

Blessings,

Dan Wiard
Director of Christian Education

Good Words, but Which Are We?
Sunday School Teachers (Preschool – 5th grade) 
– Sunday mornings, 1 hour, September-May. 
Preparation during the week. You learn about the 
Bible. 
Sunday Night Live Leaders (Preschool-5th grade) 
– Sunday evenings, 1.5 hours, September-May 6–8-
week terms. You learn about the Bible in a less-
structured format than in Sunday School. 
Kids Praise! Leaders (K-2nd grade)– Sundays 
during 11:00 a.m. Service of Worship, 45 minutes, last 
three Sundays of the month. You will learn about 
Sunday’s scripture in a child-friendly manner. 
Children in Worship (3rd graders learn about 
worship) – Sundays during 11:00 a.m. Service 
of Worship, 6-week elective, 1 hour, fall. You will 
discover the parts of worship and why we do what 
we do. 
2nd Grade Bibles (children learn about the Bible) 
– Wednesdays, 8-week elective, late afternoon, 2 
hours. Intense course where you will learn your 
Bible and the books of the Bible in a fun, engaging, 
high energy format. 
Children’s Ministry Team – Monthly meetings 
(1-1.5 hours), plan and develop children’s ministry 
programs listed above (time commitment varies). 
Reward is seeing the smiles on children’s faces and 
how lives are being transformed.

Children’s Ministry

Sunday School Teachers - Sunday mornings, 1 hour, 
September-May. Preparation during the week. You 
learn about the Bible.
Small Group Leaders (Lent and throughout the 
Year) – Various days, seasons, and time of the week 
which is often your choice. 1-1.5 hours per week in 
blocks of 6-8 weeks. Facilitator takes home great 
friendships and a richer knowledge of the Story.
Weekday Bible Study Leaders – Self-designed, can 
be connected to existing programs such as SNL or 
stand-alone opportunities. 
Presbyterian Women and Presbyterian Men 
Groups – Presbyterian Women has strong groups 
and is always open for more. The Men’s group is in 
early stages of development of a core group of men 
to carry its ministry forward.
Adult Faith Formation Ministry Team - Monthly 
meetings (1-1.5 hours), plan and develop adult 
ministry programs listed above (time commitment 
varies). Reward is being part of a team that is 
transforming lives.
Christian Education Sessional Committee – 
Monthly meetings (1-1.5 hours), coordinate and 
oversee the total education ministry of MPPC, 
including developing leaders to serve in children, 
youth, and adult ministries.

Adult Ministry
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c onnec ted  through  educa tion
Summer Adult Sunday School 
1 & 2 Peter and Jude (10 a.m., GH 226)

It was a shaky time for Christians in the Roman 
Empire. In A.D. 68 Emperor Nero saw himself 
surrounded by political enemies and took his 
own life. In the next year three emperors, in rapid 
succession, took his place but couldn’t hold the job. 
So in A.D. 69 troops proclaimed the military leader 
Vespasian as emperor—and saw that he stayed 
there.

Vespasian hated Jews, and he counted Christians 
among them. Prior to becoming emperor his 
goal had been to trample Judea and erase it from 
existence. As emperor he sent his oldest son, Titus, 
to finish the job. Titus put Jerusalem under siege 
for three months. Then he tightened the noose. 
Troops leveled buildings to the ground. The temple 
became a crumble of stones. Jerusalem fell. Jews 
(and Christians) became Roman captives.

Aftershocks vibrated throughout the Roman 
Empire, blending with the general persecution 
against “atheists” (people who refused to worship 
Roman gods) that Nero had begun. Christians 
everywhere suffered. They were driven from their 
homes, deported to the outer borders of the 
empire, forbidden to worship openly and, worse yet, 
splintered by their own internal doctrinal disputes.
It is possible that the apostle Paul was martyred 
under Nero. And Peter was martyred as well—
crucified upside down, tradition says, because he 
felt unworthy to die in the same position as his Lord. 
It was a dark season for Christians. How were they to 
endure?

Peter and Jude, through God’s inspiration, sensed 
this coming darkness. If conservative scholars are 
correct, Peter’s first letter can be dated about A.D. 
64, probably written from the city of Rome—which 
Peter called Babylon in 5:13. Peter’s second letter 
refers appreciatively in 3:15–16 to Paul’s letters but 
bears no hint that Paul is dead. On the other hand, 
Peter seems to anticipate his own death—soon (see 
2 Peter 1:13–14). Scholars therefore date this letter 
in the sixties as well—but closer to the end of the 
decade. Jude, the half-brother of Jesus Christ, wrote 
in the same era. In fact, much of the information in 
Jude is also found in 2 Peter 2. All three letters aim 
at preparing Christians for hardship.

But these are not bleak letters. Indeed, they are full 
of hope and practical counsel on how to endure. 
They tell us to balance holy living with correct 
doctrine, to nurture spiritual growth, to work within 
existing authority structures and to take care of 

each other...And so begins Carolyn Nystrom’s 1 
& 2 Peter and Jude, our adult summer Sunday 
School Bible study. We hope you will join us when 
you are in town as we meet in Grace Hall 226. We 
will have rotating facilitators – sign up here (www.
signupgenius.com/go/805084CA8AF2AA3FE3-
affsummer) to help lead - using this easy-to-follow 
curriculum (provided by the church). See you in 
Sunday School!

Chapter topics include:
•	 6/4 - Stranger in the World (1 Peter 1:1-12)
•	 6/11 - Called to Be Different (1 Peter 1:13-25)
•	 6/18 - Do I Want to Grow Up? (1 Peter 2:1-12)
•	 6/25 - In His Steps (1 Peter 2:13-3:7) 
•	 7/2 - NO CLASS
•	 7/9 - If I’m Living Right, Then Why Do I Hurt So 

Much? (1 Peter 3:8-22)
•	 7/16 - Christians of Risk (1 Peter 4)
•	 7/23 - TLC for Trying Times (1 Peter 5)
•	 7/30 - The Long Way Home (2 Peter 1:1-11)
•	 8/6 - If I Should Die...(2 Peter 1:12-21)
•	 8/13 - Follow Which Leader? (2 Peter 2)
•	 8/20 - The Fire Next Time (2 Peter 3)
•	 8/27 - The Twisted Fate of Twisted Faith (Jude)

Education Summer Schedule 
(June & July)
From June 4 – August 27 there will be summer 
Sunday School meeting at 10 a.m. for all ages. See 
below for your age group, meeting location and 
study topic!

•	 Adults – 1 & 2 Peter and Jude (Grace Hall 226) 
•	 Youth – “Feasting on the Word” (Seabrook 

Basement)
•	 Elementary Children – “The Armor of God,” 

“Gross” Bible Stories (Seabrook 204)
•	 Preschool Children – “Frolic” Bible Stories 

from the New Testament (Seabrook 102) 

There will be NO Sunday School on July 2.
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c onnec ted  through  educa tion
Sunday School Teachers (grades 6-12) – Sunday 
mornings, 1 hour, September-May. Preparation during 
the week. You learn about young people through the 
lens of the participants and discover the Scripture text 
used in Sunday’s worship. 
Confirmation Teachers (8th grade) – Sunday mornings 
during Sunday School, 1 hour, September-May. Small 
group leaders and large group leaders. Discover the 
basics of our faith and shape the lives of our youth as 
they become our newest disciples.
Youth Group Advisors (grades 6-12) – Sunday evenings, 
1.5 hours. September-May. Engage with young people 
through games, activities, and discussion. 
Prayer Breakfast Facilitators – September-May, 1 hour. 
Early morning 7:00 a.m. weekly Tuesday (middle school) 
or Thursday (high school). Location on/off campus.
Chaperones for Conferences and Trips – Commitments 
are weekend and week-long trips to conferences and 
mission destinations. Youth Advisors signup first.
Youth Ministry Team - Monthly meetings (1-1.5 hours), 
plan and develop youth ministry programs listed above 
(time commitment varies). Reward is seeing the smiles 
on youth’s faces and how lives are being transformed.

Youth Ministry Volunteer Needs:

High School young people will gather at the home 
of Lyles Bruorton on the third Monday of the month, 
6-7:30 p.m., for Bible study and fellowship. 

Scattered around these third Mondays will be “High 
School Mondays,” an opportunity for high school 
young people to meet and do their thing in and 
around Mount Pleasant. These “High School Mondays” 
will begin on July 10, 6-7:30 p.m., and meet at Dan 
Wiard’s home for hamburgers, hot dogs, and more! 

High School 3rd Monday Bible Study:

Take a break from helping with VBS on June 21, 12:30-
2:30 p.m., and relax, enjoy some pizza, and chill out in 
the basement with a great movie! Movie title will be 
announced on Monday, June 19, at VBS.

Middle School Afternoon Movie:

It’s the FIRST ever MPPC Confirmation Class Reunion: 
Crazy Olympics! Sign up now to participate in a wild 
and messy Crazy Olympics on the MPPC campus 
Sunday, June 4, 4-6 p.m. Once you pick your country, 
get ready for a fast and fun competition to see who 
will win the gold medal and take home the bragging 
rights for the year! Please sign up (signupgenius.
com/go/805084CA8AF2AA3FE3-confirmation) and 
encourage your fellow confirmands to come. Pizza 
provided. Bring a beverage or dessert to share. (Wear 
clothes you don’t mind getting dirty!)

Confirmation Reunion: 
Crazy Olympics
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This summer children will be broadly graded 
and divided into two groups for Sunday 
School. Preschool children will be learning 
about some amazing Bible stories using 
Frolic, and Elementary (K-5) children will 
be learning about the Armor of God and 
Gross! Bible Stories. Classes will be taught 
by volunteers; if you can help, please sign 
up for a Sunday (signupgenius.com/
go/805084CA8AF2AA3FE3-childrens2). 
Below is a description of the curriculum:

Frolic: Frolic storybooks present common 
early childhood challenges encountered by 
the charming Frolic friends. Using the faith 
practice of prayer, each friend manages the 
challenge and finds a solution. Included 
each week are age-appropriate songs to sing 
and take-home story sheets with stickers.  
Begins June 4 in SB 102.

The Armor of God: Kids will learn that they 
need to use all of the parts of the Armor 
of God if they want to live life the way God 
wants us too. This is an eight-week program 
for rising rising 1st-5th graders in SB 204.

Gross!: The Bible is filled with some messy 
stories – stories that point us to an amazing, 
loving God. In this series, kids will experience 
these stories through messy games, crafts, 
and other activities. This is a four-week 
program for rising 1st-5th graders in SB 204.

Children’s Summer Sunday 
School

Children’s “Drive In” Movie Night
Friday, June 2, 6:30-8 p.m.
Children ages four through second grade 
are invited to a “Drive In Movie Night” in the 
Fellowship Hall Friday, June 2, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
What do children need to bring? Their own 
car! Using large boxes, we encourage parents 
and children to work together at home and 
create and build their own box car! All you need 
to do to create this awesome car is find a box 
big enough for your child to fit in, paint and 
decorate it to look like a car, and then bring the 
car to movie night and “park it” in one of the 
spaces to watch a movie! Pirates’ booty and 
slushies will be served! We will also have crafts 
for the kids! Register at mppc.net/events no 
later than May 30.

Vacation Bible School
June 19-23 from 9 a.m. - 12 p.m.

Wacky Wednesday
Wednesday, July 12 & Wednesday, August 9
Come join in the fun for some wacky water 
games and snacks from 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. (For 
rising K-2nd graders)

3rd-5th Graders in Mission
Monday, July 24 and Tuesday, July 25
Rising third-fifth graders are invited to come 
together for two days of service in our local 
community. Time: 9 a.m. - 1 p.m.  Please look for 
a Sign-Up Genius to register your child.

Save the Dates!
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GOD HAS AGOD HAS A  
VISION FOR MPPCVISION FOR MPPC  

We need your help as we
prayerfully seek to discern
God’s will and express that
in a vision statement
together. 

We all count in this
community of faith and
God wants to speak
through YOU! 

is future oriented. It is a statement
saying where we are heading. It should
be aspirational, yet achievable. 

PRAY for God to give us all eyes to
see and ears to hear His will.
LIFT UP these questions: 

Who are we called to be as a
community of faith? 
How do we make a difference in
our community and in our
world? 
Where is God leading us? 

STAY ALERT, looking and listening,
trusting He will answer. 
In the form of KEY words, please
share what thoughts God places on
your heart by adding them to one of
the vision boards in the FH,
Sanctuary, church office or in Grace
Hall, or by emailing them to
mppcvisions23@gmail.com. 

See a word on the board that
resonates with you? Duplicate it!
Duplication means that word
has value. 

A VISION STATEMENT:

HOW YOU CAN HELP:

7



Our ESOL team is exploring 
an exciting possibility for the 
coming fall.  We are investigating 
offering an English class via 
Zoom for the young adults at 
the LAMB Institute.  This would 
be an example of two mission 
programs, MPPC ESOL & our 
international LAMB partnership,  
working together. ESOL 
continued during the pandemic 
with the help of Zoom. With 
that experience it can help us 
give these young adults the 
opportunity to add an important 
talent (speaking English) to their 
tool set that will enhance their 
employment opportunities in 
Honduras as they transition out 
of the care of the LAMB Institute 
due to age.

To learn more about either of 
these programs, please reach 
out to Rev. Bart Edwards at 
bedwards@mppc.net.

m
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is future oriented. It is a statement
saying where we are heading. It should
be aspirational, yet achievable. 

PRAY for God to give us all eyes to
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How do we make a difference in
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world? 
Where is God leading us? 
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A VISION STATEMENT:

HOW YOU CAN HELP:

c onnec ted  through  miss ion
ESOL and LAMB Collaboration Coming Soon!

Do you have a friend, neighbor, coworker, or 
relative who has suffered a loss or is going 
through a difficult time? Here’s a great way you 
can help them—tell them about our Stephen 
Ministry! Stephen Ministers are members of 
MPPC who have received special training to 
provide high-quality, confidential, one-to-
one, Christian care to hurting people. Stephen 
Ministers meet weekly with their care receivers 
to listen, care, encourage, and provide emotional 
and spiritual support. The caring relationship 
lasts for as long as the person needs care. It’s free, 
and it’s a powerful way you can help a hurting 
friend.

To learn how to connect someone you know with 
a Stephen Minister, talk with one of our Stephen 
Ministry Leaders: Donna Thigpen or Margaret 
Agee. Our Stephen Ministers are there to care!

A Great Way to Help a Hurting Friend:
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c onnec ted  through  hope
Spreading God’s Love

“And we know that in all things God works for the good of 
those who love Him who have been called according to His 

purpose.” - Romans 8:28

The Hope House volunteers are reminded often of the 
importance of spreading God’s love. This happens every time 
a new guest enters the doors of this sweet place. 

Referred to us by their loved one’s hospital social worker, 
guests typically arrive anxious, tired and worried about 
their patient. Some are quiet and reserved while others 
need a shoulder to lean on and a sympathetic ear for their 
stories. Volunteers are great listeners...they develop bonds 
with complete strangers and help the guests through the 
challenging time. 

As a result, we often receive notes from guests like the one 
on the right...a reminder of the gift we are given as we are 
called to serve God. The joy of helping others is unlike any 
other. It provides a powerful sense of belonging, helps us 
keep things in perspective and it simply lifts one’s spirit to do 
a good deed.

Adopt-a-Day at Hope House

Visit mppc.net/hope-house to make a donation.

JUNE 1
In Honor of Susan Dalton 

and Kristen McDonald; 
Given by the Village 

Lenten Group

JUNE 2
In Honor of Elizabeth 

Grantham for the many 
years of devoted service 
to Hope House; Given by 
The Hope House Ministry 

Team

JUNE 3
In Memory of Charlie 
Graham; Given by the 
Hope House Ministry 

Team

JUNE 4
In Memory of Mary 

Goddard; Given by Laura 
Watson

JUNE 5
In Honor of Angi Case for 
her Committed service 

to Hope House; Given by 
the Hope House Ministry 

Team

JUNE 6
In Memory of Charlie 

Graham; Given by Harriet 
Graham

JUNE 8
In Honor of Hope House; 

Given by Kathy Cael

JUNE 8
In Honor of our sister in 

Christ Angi Case; Given by 
Circle 5

JUNE 9
In Honor and Appreciation 

of Bob and Linda King 
for their hard work and 

Dedication to Pacesetter 
for many years; Given by 
Andy Kay, JoAnn Hiott, 
Ann and Mike Farmer, 

Lucille Schram, and Susan 
Mellichamp

JUNE 10
In Honor of the new 

volunteers of Hope House; 
Given by the Hope House 

Ministry

JUNE 11
In Honor of Hope House; 

Given by the Griffith 
Family

JUNE 13
In Honor of Hope House; 
Given by Laura and Allen 

Randall

JUNE 15
In Honor and Appreciation 

of Joyce Peters for her 
hard work and dedication 

to Pacesetter for many 
years; Given by Andy Kay, 

JoAnn Hiott, Ann and Mike 
Farmer, Lucille Schram, 
and Susan Mellichamp

JUNE 17
In Memory of Charles 

Graham; Given by Don 
and Joan Brown

JUNE 19
In Honor of Hope House; 

Given by Andy Kay, JoAnn 
Hiott, Ann and Mike 

Farmer, Lucille Schram, 
and Susan Mellichamp

JUNE 20
In Memory of Paul Moore; 

Given by Billy and Moo 
Kirk

JUNE 22
In Honor of Hope House; 

Given by Claire Moyers

JUNE 29
In Memory of my husband 
on his birthday; Given by 

Shannon Ravenel

JUNE 29
In Honor and Appreciation 

of Doug and Kathryn 
Duncan for their hard 
work and deviation to 
Pacesetter for many 

years; Given by Andy Kay, 
JoAnn Hiott, Ann and Mike 

Farmer, Lucille Schram, 
and Susan Mellichamp
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Introducing Bites Between Bibles!
We are excited to announce Bites Between Bibles starting Sunday 
June 4th! We will be serving coffee, donuts and everyone’s favorite 
lemonade in the Fellowship Hall from 8-9 a.m. and 10-11 a.m. each 
Sunday morning this summer. Join us for fellowship and think 
about when you could volunteer this summer. No experience or 
skills required! Mitch Witherspoon (843-412-3401) and Greg McCoy 
would love to talk to you if you wish to learn more.

Endowment Gifts for June
Rev. Lib McGregor Simmons gave to the Endowment in honor of Stacy Hanling. Lori 
Baney, Alanna Barrett, Beth Moore, Logan Garabato, Trish Snead, Joann Westberry, 

and Alexis Wright-Singleton.

SNL Feedback 
Requested
You are invited to share 
your thoughts about 
the SNL program from 
this year. Please take a 
minute and complete 
the SNL Survey (https://
docs.google.com/forms/
d/e/1FAIpQLSdrNrCjjr1r
Zv0xvyv0iLalNcuG2Cjg-
AY4uF_oSmOw48y9yw/
viewform) by June 15. Your 
input will help us plan for 
fall programs. Thank you 
for your feedback!

Presbyterian Women: Sacred Encounters
The 2023–2024 PW study by author Olive Mahabir 
invites readers to consider Jesus, “the good 
shepherd,” who shared the Good News through 
sacred encounters with everyday people. The Gospel 
According to Luke and the book of the Acts of the 
Apostles, or Luke-Acts “one story in two parts,” 
demonstrate the unfolding of God’s redemptive 
purposes in human history and present a distinctive 
perspective on the person and work of Jesus Christ. 

The MPPC PW Circles meet monthly from September to May (or June) 
These days and times don’t suit? Start a new circle!! Contact any of the 
circle leaders below or our moderator, Stephanie Jones.

CIRCLE 3 – “Naomi” – 2nd Tues. at 2:30 p.m., Parlor, Contact: Anne Farmer 
or Sue Verner
CIRCLE 4 – “Circle of Sisters” – 2nd Weds. at 9:30 a.m, Parlor, Contact: Anne 
Ostrom or Beth Carnes
CIRCLE 5 – “Sisters in Christ” – 2nd Thurs. at noon, Parlor, Contact: Robin 
Taylor



302 Hibben Street
Mount Pleasant, SC 29464

Mount Pleasant  
Presbyterian Church

c o n n e c t  w i t h  u s
*SUNDAY SCHEDULE
9 a.m. The Net 
10 a.m. Education Hour + Fellowship Time
11 a.m. Sanctuary + Live Stream Worship

Visit mppc.net to learn more about faith  
formation opportunities for all ages!

SERMONS
Live Streaming: mppc.net/watch-live
Sermons: mppc.net/sermons
Podcasts: tiny.cc/mtpleasantpodcasts

EVENTS, REGISTRATIONS & NEWS
mppc.net/events

FOLLOW US

@mtpleasantpres

OTHER WAYS
mppc.net/contact
843-884-4612

PRAYER REQUESTS
mppc.net/prayer-requests


